
Board of Health Minutes  Town of Williamsburg  February 11, 2020    

Members present, Donna Gibson, chair, Gordon Rusty Luce, Helen Symons 

Guest, Mark Bushee  Health Agent 

Minutes of meeting 12/16/2019 approved with no corrections  

Old Business: 

Board discussed the new MRF contract with the Town of Williamsburg which proposes $93/ton for 

recyclables for the first year. This contract will need to be signed by the Selectboard .Donna will be 

attending the next Selectboard meeting on 2/13/2020 to discuss any questions.  

Health Agent Concerns: 

Mark asked about the guidelines for inspecting Short Term Rentals. It was determined that he should 

use the current housing code. He has inspected one Short Term Rental.  

New Business: 

The Board has prepared an explanation of what is being done to prepare for the Coronavirus outbreak. 

The statement is being put onto the Town’s website by Brenda Lessard.  

It was made in conjunction with the information sent by MAPHCO. 

Board discussed the budget with the new MRF amounts and new hauling bid numbers. Donna will be 

going to the finance committee to discuss.  

Stickers for 2020 are being ordered. It was discussed putting the glue on the opposite side so that they 

can be placed on the front left windshield rather than the rear view mirror.  

Bills were paid.  

Next meeting Tuesday 2/25/2020  2pm 

Respectfully submitted,  

Helen Symons 

 

 

 

  


